
 

 

Important Notice 
 

FDR Drive Underpass 
between 

90th Street and 80th Streets (Southbound) 
 

             Manhattan                                                  Community Board No. 8                         April, 2010 
 
Staring on May 10, 2010, New York City Department of Transportation Division of Bridges will begin 
maintenance work in the FDR Drive tunnel between 90th and 80th Streets in the southbound direction. 
Work to be performed includes the inspection and lubrication of ventilation fans, the replacement of 
carbon monoxide filters and testing the carbon monoxide system and cleaning roadway drains. The 
estimated date of completion is May 29, 2010. 
 
DOT Maintenance crews will close lanes in the tunnel according to the following schedules: 
 
Work Days 
Monday, May 10t h and Tuesday, May 11th 
Wednesday, May 12th or Thursday May 13th 
 
Work Times  
One lane closure: 11:00 p.m. to 5:00 a.m.  
Two lane closure: 1:00 a.m. to 5:00 a.m.                                                                  
          
The Division of Bridges Director of Community Affairs Fred Herschkowitz will provide the public with 
information and respond to inquiries. Mr. Herschkowitz can be reached by telephone at (212) 839-6307 
and via e-mail at fherschkowltz@dotnyc.gov.  
 

FOR MORE INFORMATION 
 
You may also visit the NYCDOT website at www.nyc.gov/dot, or call the New York City 
Government Services and Information Hotline at 311. 
 

    


